Arrowood Homeowners Association

Meeting Minutes November 7, 2001

Board Members:




Residents:

Thomas DeWisplaere - President


Rhonda Bowers

Cyndi Acocelli

Paul Gibbons
- Vice President


Les Morvay


John Ensor

Diane Morvay - Secretary



Sharon Jones

Lonnie & Karen Moyer


Logan Smith – Treasurer



Barbara Opicka

Brenda VanPelt

Ralph Keene – ARC Chairperson      

Belinda Nethery

Ronald Hoffman – At-Large


Gary & Angela Thomas

Krista Miller
 - At-Large






The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM by Tom at Buckhall Fire Department.

1. Previous meeting minutes were reviewed. Ron motioned to accept the minutes with 2 corrections. Paul 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

2. Krista spoke with Baldev Sandu from Prince William County regarding the paving of the remainder of our community. We were late getting on the list and are now scheduled for Spring 2002.  We will however get snow removal and potholes will be repaired. The money will be taken from the bond to cover these expenses. Tom said PW County does not have possession of the bond but is going to petition for it. The builder officially defaulted on 9/25/01.

3. Krista spoke with Gail Harris at the Planning Office. Gail told Krista that the builder did not put money in a bond for the 2nd entranceway signage. Tom stated that he spoke with Don Coulter in regards to this issue. Since the easement is on private property it makes a big difference. Tom spoke to Gary Kitchen from PW County and he would not comment on who is responsible for the signage. Don Coulter is going to work with the County Attorney.

4. Prince William County is going to send someone out November 27th to count cars again. To determine what, if anything, should be done about the intersection of Lindenwood Road and Signal Hill Road.

5. Community Directory has only had 35 interested residents. This project is on hold for the time being.

6. Logan has scheduled the Adopt-a-Highway road clean up for Saturday December 1st, 2001 at 9AM. Meet at the gazebo.

7. Ralph requested that the checkbook be brought to the monthly meetings.

8. Krista presented a flyer for the Holiday Event on December 8th. The board is to supply the paper products, ham, turkey and drinks. Postcards are to be sent to the community.

9. The board discussed a donation to Buckhall Fire Department. Tom motioned to donate $500. Ralph 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

10. Ralph attended the Homeowners Leadership Institute Seminar. Ralph gave a rundown of what was covered at the seminar. Ralph will make copies of materials that he feels is important to the board.

11. The board discussed communications with our attorney Donald Coulter. Ralph stated that all advice should be in writing.  Diane suggested that the board use discretion when requesting advise in writing. (The board is charged $150 per hour when advice is in writing and there is no charge for verbal advice.)  John Ensor suggested that any board member that receives verbal advice from Don Coulter turn in a written summary of the discussion. 

12. The board received a complaint about the way 3 American Flags were being displayed. Ralph read the covenants about flag display. Rhonda Bowers spoke about the recent events and the displaying of the American Flag. Tom read the Real Estate Property Owners Act in regards to flying the American Flag. The complaint is therefore unfounded.

13. There was a discussion about “pipestem” driveways. They are NOT common property. A resident suggested that we do an article that all driveways are private property. Ralph said he would do the article.

14. Diane presented the results of the playground equipment.  90 total votes were received, 77 in favor of the playground, 7 not in favor and 6 votes were not counted due to non-payment of dues. The current playground will be closed on December 15th.  The existing equipment is being donated to Buckhall United Methodist Church. The community decided that the colors for the new playground should be green and tan.

15. Newsletter articles are due the first week of December. 

16. Logan presented a proposal to reduce the dues for 2002. Paul suggested a free month of dues if paying yearly.  The board will do more research and finish discussion next month.

17. Halloween Parade and Community Picnic was a great success. Cotton Candy machine was not working for a period of time. The rental company said they would refund $50.

18. It was brought to the board’s attention that a previous ARC violation of a car tent is back up. The resident was present at the meeting and requested that it be discussed in Executive Session.

19. There was no new ARC complaints and no new ARC applications.

20.   Krista presented information about “Mutt Mitts” park dispenser for cleaning up after pets. The dispenser holds disposable mitts to allow people to pick up pet waste and dispose of it properly.  Everyone thought this was a good idea.  Tom motioned to purchase 1 mutt mitt and 1 trash can to be placed in the common area adjacent to Diane’s house. Ron 2nd the motion, all were in favor. Krista to order the mutt mitt.

Community Time:

1. Gary Thomas is a new resident in our community. (Welcome Gary and Angela !!) Asked about the Evergreen Terrace plans. Tom stated that everything is on hold.  

2. Paul Gibbons informed the board and the community that Walmart is currently looking at 2 parcels of land in our area, the first one on the corner of Prince William Parkway and Liberia (on our side of the street) and the second parcel diagonally across the parkway. Sharon Jones asked if the board would notify the residents of any zoning meetings. The board told the residents to watch for zoning signs as we are not informed directly of such meetings.

3. Belinda Nethery suggested that we get a 12 ft flag pole and flag for the new playground. 

Tom made a motion to end the public meeting. Ron 2nd the motion, all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 9:15PM.

Executive Session held until 9:40PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Diane L. Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary
